
In the 10:00am service today, 

Myah Marianne Blaine will be received into membership through public rec-

ognition of her private baptism. Myah is the daughter of members Eric and 

Kimberly Blaine and was baptized on January 9, 2015. May God keep this 

dear one in his loving care all the days of her life! 

 On Sunday, May 31, 

2015, Matthew Emmendorfer and Laura Schoch graduated from Zion Lu-

theran School. We congratulate these students and their families, and wish 

Matthew and Laura God’s blessings as they start the next chapter of their 

education in high school this fall!   
 

Congratulations to Valorie Brown and 

Matthew Gulick, who were joined in holy matrimony at Zion on June 6, 

2015. May God bless your marriage all the days of your lives!   

19 voters attended the Voter’s meeting on 

Sunday, June 7, 2015. Reports from the various committee chairmen were 

given. Robert Wille reported that he is currently holding $25,000 in unpaid 

bills, most of which is for the pension fund. The voters adopted a budget of 

$292,348.00 for the 2015-2016 fiscal year. Pastor Thomford noted that we 

have given $800.00 of our $5,000.00 mission subscription for 2015. The vot-

ers approved the replacement of a window in Karen Thomford’s classroom 

at a cost of about $900.00. Pastor Thomford and Robert Wille reported on 

the possibility of acquiring two parcels of land east of the school property. 

The owner wishes to get rid of the property, and Zion could possibly own the 

property for simply paying the back taxes on the land. The voters gave per-

mission to the Council to pursue this issue and find out more information.  
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STATS 

Unified Envelopes              $35.00 

                               $35.00

Unified Envelopes         $4,671.00 

Loose                  $25.80 

Missions                              $15.00 

Debt                                  $540.00 

Door Collection                $600.00 

                          $5,851.80

 

NEXT WEEK 

The work of the Gospel is in-

visible, but real. Faith is the 

result of the seed of God’s 

Word! 



Our current secretary, Katie Augustine, will be stepping down as secre-

tary to be a stay-at-home mom. Her last day of work will be July 31, 

2015. Mr. Augustine and Pastor Thomford will be accepting applications 

for a church/school secretary. The position is 40 hours a week during the 

school year but hours will be reduced during the summer months. We are 

asking the secretary to work from 8-4:30 Monday-Friday. The position will pay $10.65/hour. The secretary 

will work from 8-10 am at school each day and from 10:00-4:30 at the church office. The secretary will need 

experience working with Google Calendar, Facebook, Microsoft Word, Publisher, Excel, PowerPoint, and ba-

sic computer and office management skills. If you would like more information or a job application, please 

contact Mr. Augustine or Pastor Thomford. They will be accepting applications until Sunday, June 21. 

Last week our altar flowers were provided by Jeff & Terry Barancik in 

honor of their 35th wedding anniversary. Congratulations!   

Due to unseasonably cold weather and rain, the church picnic was 

canceled. This event has been rescheduled for Sunday, August 9, 2015 at 6:00 pm at Zion Lutheran 

School.  Hot dogs will be provided. Please bring  a dish to pass. We will eat at 6:00 pm and there will be 

games for children afterward in addition to a bonfire.  

: We give thanks to our Savior God for our 2014-2015 

Sunday School teachers who served so faithfully. (Coordinator: Paula Huggard, Preschool: Jennifer Coon and 

Suzanne Miller, 1st—2nd grade: Lori Lanczynski and Christine Roach, 3rd—4th grade: Rhonda Bleisner and 

Angie Baker, 5th—8th grade: Katie Augustine). Please be sure to thank them for all of their work serving the 

children of Zion!  
  

 Our boy and girl Pioneer programs have drawn to a close. We give 

thanks to those who served as leaders this past year: Boy’s leaders: Dennis Schoch and Roger Beagle. Girl’s 

leaders: Elaine Schoch and Michelle Spolarich.  Please be sure to thank them for all the time and effort they 

put in this year! 
  

 Brian and Jan Rohac have faithfully taught teen Bi-

ble class this year. The congregation thanks them for the gift of their time and talents in leading this program 

from 2014-2015. Thank you!  
 

Zion Lutheran Church is pleased to announce that we can now accept online offerings! 

Just go to the church website (www.zionlutheranWELS.com) and click on the “Online Giving” button on the 

front of the page. You will be directed to a site that is linked to PNC bank and can make a donation there. All 

transactions are guaranteed and secured through PNC bank. This is an especially good option to help members 

give their first fruits to God when they may be vacationing during the summer and cannot attend church. We 

hope it will also be helpful for people who do much of their banking online already. We pray this new service 

will be a blessing to both you and our church! If you have any questions, please contact the church office at 

989.845.3006.  

 

: School’s out, and our faculty has started planning for this year’s soccer camp! 

“Kickin’ It With Jesus” will run from 9:00am—12:00pm on August 3-August 7, 2015. The online registration 

is now live on the church and school website—www.zionlutheranwels.com. If you are planning to attend, 

please fill out a form as soon as possible, because children signing up after a certain date will not receive a t-

shirt, and the first 75 receive free gift in addition to a T-shirt. This year’s design is posted in the back of 

church. If you are an adult and want a t-shirt of your very own, information for ordering is available in the 

back of church as well. If you have any questions, contact Mr. Augustine at 920.327.9613. We can’t wait to 

“Kick It” this summer with you! 

 


